Facilitating Coordination in Agricultural Education

Jess Smithers, District III Field Advisor
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Workshops/In-services/Presentations – 3   Participants – 54
· CSAT Training – Section 13, Rushville-Industry High School, Rushville – 12

· Beginning Advisor’s Workshop, Signature Inn, Springfield – 25

· CSAT Training – Section 12, Cuba High School, Cuba - 17 
Meetings/Conferences/Conventions – 5
· IAVAT Professional Development Committee Meeting, Conference Call

· IACCAI Conference, John Wood Community College, Quincy and Perry

· Vermilion EFE Agriculture Teacher’s Meeting, Danville Area CC, Danville

· Western Illinois University Agriculture Department Career Fair, WIU, Macomb

· Illinois Principal’s Association Conference, Prairie Capital Convention Cntr, Sprfld

· FCAE Staff Meeting, Conference Call
· National Association Supervisors of Agricultural Education Conf., Westin, Indy

· National FFA Convention, Indiana Convention Center, Indianapolis
Other Activities

· Delivered Magic Kits to Jersey County Extension Office.

· Delivered materials to Mark Jones at Pittsfield High School.

· Picked up Occupational Skill Standard Booklets from IOES.

· Reviewed the “Remodel Your Ag Program” grants.

· Delivered Magic Curriculum CD’s to Nick Wherley at ITCS.

· Prepared materials for Illinois Principal’s Conference.

· Developed packets for the National FFA Convention Bus Trip.

· Reviewed the Improving Ag Ed Program Grants.

· Entered data into the Agriculture Teacher Database.

· Developed and posted listserv messages.

· Email correspondence with various individuals in agricultural education.

· Completed monthly reports and weekly activity log sheets.

Miles Traveled - 2081
Commentary

It is concerning to me that it is becoming increasing more difficult for freshman students to enroll in electives such as agriculture courses.  This is due to the fact that many high schools are increasing the number of academic courses that are required during the freshman year of high school.












